Independent Reviewing Officers (IROs) Fact Sheet

Reviews - A Guide for Parents 

Children’s Services have a number of legal duties towards children they are “looking after” - whether these children are in accommodation with the consent of their parents, or in care following a Court Order. As well as general duties to safeguard and promote the welfare of the child, and make written plans in consultation with their parents and family, Children’s Services must hold regular meetings to review the Care Plan and the child’s progress generally. 

These meetings are called looked- after reviews or care plan reviews. The information below explains when these must be held, and what happens at them. 

About Reviews 

A looked-after or care plan review is a regular meeting of those closely concerned with the care of your child, to look at the current arrangements for their care and plan for their future. 
An Independent Reviewing Officer (IRO) will chair your child’s review. IROs are experienced senior managers employed by the local authority. It is their job to make sure everything possible is being done to meet looked-after children and young people's needs. IROs make realistic plans are in place for looked-after children. 

Timing of Reviews
The first Review must be held four weeks after your child starts to be looked after and the second Review must be no later than 3 months after that. 
After the second Review, Children’s Services must hold further Reviews at least every six months and more frequently if needed. 

Can I attend my child’s Review? 

You will be able to attend and/or contribute to your child’s review meetings, unless there is a specific reason why not, which should be given to you in writing. 

What happens before, during and after a review? 

Children’s Services should consult you fully before the review. The review should look at the following: 

1. The progress being made by your child 
2. The plans for your child (known as their care plan) - this should be in writing and you should have a copy 
3. Whether changes need to be made to the plan, or to any other arrangements relating to your child’s day to day and future care 
4. Whether your child’s cultural, educational and health needs are being met 
5. Whether the arrangements for contact are satisfactory for you and your child 
IROs first concern, as in all our work with children and families, is to ensure that the needs and the best interests of the child are the main focus of review. The child (if old enough) will be invited to attend their review and the IRO who is chairing the review will ensure that your child’s wishes and feelings are known and taken into account. 

To be sure of getting your views across at the review, your child’s Social Worker should have provided you with a Parent Consultation Booklet and you should also have the opportunity to talk with your child’s social worker by phone or in person before the review. 

After the review (whether you go to the meeting or not), your child’s Social Worker must send you a written note of what was discussed, and what decisions were made. You may ask to see your child’s Social Worker personally to explain the decisions and you will be told who to contact if you disagree with any of them.

How to make a comment, compliment or complaint

The council is required by law to have a procedure for dealing with complaints and representations made about children's social care. We have a three stage procedure which is free to use. Information about the process can be obtained by clicking onto the following link:
http://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/content/council-and-democracy/compliment-or-complain/social-services-complaints
